
 

 

ORCHARD PARK BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS 

MINUTES OF THE APRIL 8, 2025, 2025 WORK SESSION 

 

The work session of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Orchard Park Fire District was held on at 

7:00 PM in the boardroom of the District Offices, 4222 S. Taylor Road.   

 

Those Present: 

Chairman:  Mark Szczepanik (phone) 

Commissioner: Bill Hanrahan (phone) Treasurer:  Nick Enser 

Commissioner: Robert Benning  Secretary:  Roberta Buczkowski   

Commissioner: Edmund Jensen Jr.  Insurance:  Dave Stromecki 

Commissioner  Frank Wierzbowski  Administrator:  Monica Thielemann 

       Maintenance:  Justin Johnson 

       Facilities:  Chris Pieri   

     

Memberships/Personnel 

There are two (2) applications for the duty shift. 

Discussion followed 

 

Equipment 

Nothing to report 

 

Fire EMS Incidents 

Nothing to report 

 

Dispatch 

Nothing to report 

 

Facilities 

Chris: Hillcrest: The elevator at Hillcrest is working.  Talked with Bison to possibly do a power 

point on rescue if elevator breaks.   

 Windom: Nothing to report 

 Central: Will be putting covers on the lights.   

 North:  Nothing to report 

Taylor: Have three (3) proposals for the concrete work at Taylor.  Will discuss at the 

monthly work session. 

Would like to consolidate the cleaning.  This is fine with the Board. 

 

Treasurer 

Nick: there will be two (2) resolutions to be passed at the regular meeting.   

 

Administration 

 

Commissioner Discussions 

 

Bob: Will have the resolution to sell 885 to EMS for the regular meeting. 

 Holding on the resolution for paid District Chief and Firefighters. 

 

 

 



 

 

Bill: Will be meeting with Mark Butler in two (2) weeks.   

 Meeting with Wendel on the 25th regarding the Taylor Rd. Addition and interior plans. 

 Wendel has to Survey Windom Station property lines.   

   

There being no further business the Work Session ended at 6:15PM 

Respectfully submitted 

Roberta Buczkowski, Secretary  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 


